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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-268
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: April 11, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: PHS, F, LUZ
Date of Analysis: April 13, 2017
Type of Action: Appropriation; designation of oversight agency
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates a $200,000 defense infrastructure grant from Enterprise Florida, Inc. to purchase land use easements from willing sellers around Outlying Landing Field Whitehouse on the City’s Westside.
Background Information: In 2014, due to a change in the state’s grant cycle, the City received two defense infrastructure grants in the same fiscal year from Enterprise Florida but only appropriated one of the grants in the FY14-15 budget ordinance. The oversight has been recently discovered and the other $200,000 grant remains available for appropriation and expenditure, with a grant expiration date of June 2018. The City has been negotiating with willing sellers for several years and has reached the stage where expenditure of the funds is approaching. The need to expend the funds led to the discovery that a proper appropriation had not been accomplished.
The grant funds will be used to purchase restrictive easements that will prevent the development of properties surrounding Whitehouse Field in a manner incompatible with the use of the field by the U.S. Navy for training naval aviators in aircraft carrier flight operations. In order to provide the most realistic setting for simulated carrier landings, the area surrounding the field must be kept as dark as possible to mimic the appearance of an aircraft carrier flight deck at sea. Whitehouse Field was established during World War II as a training facility for pilots flying onto and off of aircraft carriers and originally serviced the jets stationed at NAS Cecil Field. Since Cecil Field’s closing the facility has continued to serve pilots from a variety of locations need to practice carrier landing proficiency, including Navy student pilots from Pensacola. The City has previously received 5 similar grants to purchase land use easements around this field.
Policy Impact Area: Whitehouse Outlying Field encroachment protection
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates a $200,000 defense infrastructure grant from Enterprise Florida, Inc.
Analyst: Clements

[image: image2.wmf]_975916892.unknown

